
HOLY ROSARY CHURCH	 CLEVELAND, OHIO

Monday, March 9, 2015
	 7:00 p.m.	 Jane & Eugene Simonson (Caroline Koepke)
Tuesday, March 10, 2015
	 12:15 p.m.	 Emy Intriere Powell (Laura Parran)
Wednesday, March 11, 2015
	 12:15 p.m.	 Emy Intriere Powell (Laura Parran)
Thursday, March 12, 2015
	 7:00 a.m.	 Emy Intriere Powell (Laura Parran)
Friday, March 13, 2015 – Day of Abstinence from Meat
	 12:15 p.m.	 Josephine Genovese (Family)
Saturday, March 14, 2015
	 5:00 p.m.	 Lou DiVito
Sunday, March 15, 2015 – Fourth Sunday of Lent
	 8:30 a.m.	 Joseph Marino (Family)
	 11:00 a.m.	 Christine Trubiani
	 8:00 p.m.	 Living and Deceased of Holy Rosary

Daily Readings, Feast Days & Observances:
Monday, March 9:
2 Kgs 5:1-15ab; Ps 42:2, 3, 43:3, 4; Lk 4:24-30
Tuesday, March 10:
Dn 3:25, 34-43; Ps 25:4-5ab, 6, 7bc, 8-9; Mt 18:21-35
Wednesday, March 11:
Dt 4:1, 5-9; Ps 147:12-13, 15-16, 19-20; Mt 5:17-19
Thursday, March 12:
Jer 7:23-28; Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9; Lk 11:14-23
Friday, March 13: Day of Abstinence
Hos 14:2-10; Ps 81:6c-8a, 8bc-9, 10-11ab, 14, 17; Mk 12:28-34
Saturday, March 14:
Hos 6:1-6; Ps 51:3-4, 18-19, 20-21ab; Lk 18:9-14

Sunday, March 15: Fourth Sunday of Lent
2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23; Ps 137:1-2, 3, 4-5, 6; Eph 2:4-10;
Jn 3:14-21

With Gratitude & Appreciation
	 Weekly Budget:	 $6,500.00
	 March 1:	 $4,555.72

Thank you for your generosity!
For information about electronic giving through Faith Direct, 
visit faithdirect.net. The Parish Code for Holy Rosary is OH473. 
Or contact the Parish Office at (216) 421-2995.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS for March 14-15
Lectors:
	 5:00 p.m.	 Rebecca Knab
	 8:30 a.m.	 Anne DeMarco
	 11:00 a.m.	 Michael Ialacci
	 8:00 p.m.	 Sharon Bramante
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion:
	 5:00 p.m.	 Frank DiFranco, Chris Trotta, Linda LoDuca
	 8:30 a.m.	 Leroy Dierker, Marietta Santucci
	 11:00 a.m.	 Joy Vargas, John D’Angelo
	 8:00 p.m.	 Steve Bacik, Rose Spena, Dave Pindel
Altar Servers:
	 5:00 p.m.	 F. DiFranco, N. Trotta
	 8:30 a.m.	 C. Karboski, L. Karboski
	 11:00 a.m.	 L. Schneider, T. Schneider
	 8:00 p.m.	 S. Bacik, R. Spena

St. Joseph’s Table Dinner
The annual parish observance of the Solemnity of Saint Joseph will 
be delayed due to the renovation of the church. It is rescheduled for 
Thursday, April 16th with Mass at 6:00 p.m. and the annual dinner 
to benefit the needy will follow. Please watch future bulletins for 
more details regarding price and ticket purchase.

Upcoming Parish Events
Sunday, March 8: • PSR/Atrium, 9:30 a.m.-11:00 a.m.
  • First Communion preparation for children, 11:10 a.m.- 
   12:30 p.m.

Tuesday, March 10: RCIA at 7:00 p.m. (Adult Ed Room)
Topic: Sacrament of Holy Orders

Friday, March 13: Day of Abstinence from meat.
  • Eucharistic Adoration following 12:15 p.m. Mass until  
   1:45 p.m.
  • Stations of the Cross at 7:00 p.m. in the Church Hall

Sunday, March 15: • PSR/Atrium, 9:30 a.m.-11:00 am.
  • First Communion preparation for children, 11:10 a.m.- 
   12:30 p.m.

Lenten Reminders
Fridays of Lent are days of abstinence from meat for 
those age 14 and older. Good Friday is a day of both 
fast and abstinence. Fasting applies to those 18-59 years of age 
(only one full meal during the day with two lighter meals and no 
eating between meals). We invite you to one hour of Eucharistic 
Adoration after the 12:15 p.m. Masses on all Fridays of Lent.
All are welcome to pray the Stations of the Cross on all Fridays 
of Lent at 7:00 p.m. in the hall.

PreBaptism Session at Holy Rosary
If you are anticipating the baptism of your first child, we invite 
you to register for the next PreBaptism Preparation Session at 
Holy Rosary on Sunday, March 22 at 2:00 p.m. in the Adult Ed 
Room in the lower level of the school building. Call Tammy at 
216-421-2995, ext. 18.

IMPORTANT RENOVATION REMINDER
Work on the church building continues!

Just a reminder that all Masses will be held in the hall during 
the renovation process and we thank you for your patience 
during this time. Please note that the hall will be unlocked a half 
hour before all Mass times. We also ask for your patience in the 
parking lot because of the excessive amount of snow. Please 
use caution when driving, especially mindful of the pedestrians 
entering and exiting the school building.



Newman Catholic Campus Ministry
Sharon Bramante, Campus Minister

	 Email:	 sharon.bramante@case.edu
	 Phone:	 (216) 421-9614, x302
	 Office:	 Inter Faith Center
		  11205 Euclid Avenue
		  Cleveland, Ohio 44106
	 Website:	 www.cwrunewman.org

***Spring Break This Week***

No Labre Monday, March 9. We will return to our regular 
schedule on March 16. Contact Labreinfo@case.edu to 
volunteer.

Tuesday, March 10, 6:15 p.m. Lectio Divina Bible Group? 
Please contact Peter Liao at pll21@case.edu to see if and 
where we are meeting this week!

Wishing everyone a safe and restful Spring Break! 
Please pray for the Newman Mission Trip 

to the Appalachian Mountains!!

***Events After Spring Break ***

Tuesday, March 24, 4:30-6:15 p.m. Sacrament of 
Reconciliation in Amasa Stone Chapel. Take advantage of 
this Lenten opportunity to accept Christ’s forgiveness and 
prepare for Easter with confession. A short prayer service 
will open the evening, and we will celebrate with pizza 
at 6:15. (A light snack will be available in the vestibule 
for those who can’t stay for pizza due to evening classes.)

Saturday, April 18, 9:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m. Nature Retreat at 
West Creek Metroparks. Connect with God in nature, 
learn about watershed stewardship. Water use is one of 
the global environmental concerns of Pope Francis and 
the USCCB! Contact Sharon at sxb671@case.edu for 
more information.

Could you use a HoneyBaked Ham for Easter? See details 
about Newman’s fund raiser on the back inside cover of 
this bulletin.

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT	 MARCH 8, 2015

Dear Parish Family,

As we move toward the mid-point of the Lenten Season, 
our scriptures challenge us to do some “spring cleaning” in 
our spiritual lives (Let’s keep thinking spring and hopefully 
the weather will follow!). This is really what Jesus intends 
in cleansing the temple area, an often misunderstood story 
of scripture. John relates that Jesus had Zeal for the house 
of His Father.

Jesus does not drive out the merchants from the temple 
simply because they are selling and trading (this was 
legitimate and necessary for the sacrifices to be offered in 
the temple). Rather, Jesus drives them out because they 
had profaned the sacredness of the temple by becoming 
spiritually bankrupt, focusing only on their secular activities 
to the exclusion of recognizing the presence of God as the 
purpose of the temple. Jesus was zealous for their souls; 
He wanted to share with them all that the Father had sent 
Him to announce. Yet, they continued to look for earthly 
“signs” from Jesus and failed to recognize that His mission 
was to begin building the Kingdom of God in their midst. 
Jesus understood their failure to comprehend this, but did 
not allow it to deter Him from fulfilling His mission.

So the challenge this presents us is to reflect on what 
actions, habits, hurts, or anxieties are depleting our 
spiritual lives? What needs cleaning within our souls? 
What smudges exist that hinder the light of Christ to shine 
fully into our hearts? As we reflect on this, we keep in mind 
that it is equally important to clean out those things within 
us that keep us from living a life centered in Christ as well 
as to begin developing good habits and good works that 
reflect the life of Christ growing within us.

As we enter into the second half of Lent this coming week, 
it is not a time to coast to the finish line of Easter. Rather 
it is a time to turn up our intensity in our spiritual lives: 
spend more time in prayerful reflection about our lives and 
what needs cleaning; commit to additional acts of charity, 
kindness, almsgiving, or devotional prayer; fruitfully 
celebrate the Sacrament of Penance by humbly coming 
before our Lord and recognizing our need of His grace 
to accomplish anything in our lives; and acknowledge 
the truth that ultimately we belong to God—we are His 
beloved sons and daughters and allow that reality to shape 
how we live.

Let us continue to pray with and for one another as we 
continue on our pilgrimage of Lent. We know where we 
are heading, so let us not be afraid of allowing the Holy 
Spirit to lead us to our destination.

In Christ,
Fr. Joe Previte



HOLY ROSARY CHURCH	 CLEVELAND, OHIO

Benefit Concert Performance by The Priests
Holy Cross Academy Catholic Schools is proud to invite you to a Benefit Concert at the Canton Palace Theatre on Monday, March 23, 
2015, featuring the international recording artists, The Priests, a classical musical trio from Ireland.
Popular Irish vocalist Dana Scallon will also perform and world-renowned organist Mark Pacoe will perform for the audience on the 
Canton Palace Theatre Historic Organ. Master of Ceremonies for this special event is Raymond Arroyo, NYT best-selling author and 
host of The World Over on EWTN. Walsh University Chamber Singers will kick off the evening with a special musical performance! 

It is a packed musical event you won’t want to miss!
Doors Open at 6:00 p.m., Performances Begin at 6:15 p.m. Ticket prices range from $30.00-$80.00 and Funds will help the Be A Student’s Friend 
Scholarship Program. You can purchase tickets at the Canton Palace Theatre website at www.cantonpalacetheatre.org or call 330.454.8172. Date: 
Monday, March 23rd Where: Canton Palace Theatre, 605 Market Avenue, Canton, Ohio 44702

CRS Rice Bowl – Begins During Lent
Join our parish community and more than 13,000 Catholic 
communities across the U.S. in a life-changing Lenten journey 
with the Catholic Relief Services Rice Bowl. Please pick up 

your family’s rice bowl today, and 
don’t forget to download the CRS 
Rice Bowl app! Remember, your 
Lenten sacrifices change lives.

Respect Life Ministry: The Holy Rosary Respect Life 
Ministry meets the third Monday of each month following the 
7:00 p.m. Mass at approximately 7:40 p.m. in the Adult Ed Room 
of the School. The next meeting will be on March 16.

Stitch Ministry Invitation
In March, the Stitch Ministry invites you to stitch 
on Thursday, March 19, from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m. in the Adult Education Room in the school. 
We will not meet on the 2nd Thursday in March. 
We have an ongoing need for tied fleece blankets (all sizes), 
baby blankets (all sizes), hats and/or scarves for toddlers/small 
children & adults. We will also accept your donations of gift 
cards, yarn and fleece fabric.
Between March 25th, the Annunciation, and May 31, the 
Visitation, we again invite the parish to help provide blanket 
donations for Birthright International. Blankets may be made or 
purchased. Contact Patricia Cornacchione at (216) 791-7166 or 
via email at cornacchione@sbcglobal.net for more information. 
Watch for details later this month in the bulletin!

Annual Men’s Conference – Diocese of Cleveland
“Answer the Call” – Presented by the Catholic Men’s Fellowship 
of Northeast Ohio. Saturday, March 21, Villa Angela St. Joseph 
High School at East 185th Street and Lakeshore Boulevard, 
Cleveland. Registration/Breakfast at 8:00 a.m. Conference at 9:00 
a.m. Includes lunch, confession and closing Mass celebrated by 
Fr. Norm Douglas at 4:00 p.m. Register online at www.cmfneo.
com or call 877-208-5585. $35.00 for a single registration/$15.00 
students. If you are interested in a group discount with Holy Rosary 
Men’s Ministry, call Fred at 216-321-4596.

40 Days for Life – Lenten Vigil
From February 18-March 29, join in 40 days of prayer and 
fasting for an end to abortion. Pray peacefully outside Preterm, 
Cleveland, or at other locations in our area. For more information 
or to volunteer, call John at 216-245-9744 or via email at 
clevelandpraysforlife@gmail.com. You may also visit the website 
at www.40daysforlife.com/cleveland.

Catholic Charities Annual Appeal
If you did not receive a letter about the 2015 Catholic Charities 
Annual Appeal, we invite you to pick up an envelope at the 
tables near the exits. This annual appeal represents the chance 
for all Catholics to join with our beloved Pope Francis in opening 
our hearts to live joyfully and generously. It is the joy of our 
encounter with Jesus that fills our heart with love for others and 
changes the course of our lives. Please consider a generous gift 
and pray for the success of this important Appeal. 

Open Your Heart to Live Joyfully and Generously!
www.catholiccommunity.org/2015Appeal.

Holy Rosary Lenten Work of Mercy for the Elderly
Please help Saint Augustine Manor to care for the elderly poor 
in their facility on Detroit Road on the near west side. 
During the Sundays of Lent through March 22nd, boxes will be 
located near the hall doors for donations.

The following items have been requested:
• Deodorant (for men & women) • Toothpaste •  

• Old Spice after shave for men • Hand or body lotion
• Shampoo & conditioner • Kleenex or Puffs

• Disposable briefs, all sizes • Pants, size medium through 2X
• T-shirts, size medium through 2X

• White crew socks, men’s or women’s
• Party napkins, plates and cups • Snacks

• Electric razors • Coin purses • Playing cards
• Large print books • Copy paper

The Holy Rosary Respect Life Ministry thanks you in advance 
for your generosity during this Lenten season.

Saints Robert and William Parish
Annual Fish Fry on Lenten Fridays

On Fridays during Lent until March 27th, in the Upper Hall at 
Ss. Robert and William Catholic School. Enjoy an all-you-can-
eat dinner for $12.00 or take it to go for only $10.00. Indulge 
in baked, battered, dipped Alaskan Pollack, baked Atlantic cod, 
waffle fries, coleslaw, pasta marinara, mac and cheese, and 
cookies with a beverage. A la Carte items include homemade 
SRW pierogis, clam chowder, or breaded shrimp. For an 
additional $1.00 top off your tasty meal with an ice cream sundae 
complete with whipped cream and toppings! Returning again 
this year is our fish sandwich dinner, which includes French fries 
and coleslaw for only $6.00. We accept MasterCard, Visa, and 
Discover, no extra fees. Come for dinner, starting at 4:45 p.m. 
For more information, contact Ss. Robert and William Catholic 
Parish at 216-731-1515 or www.srweuclid.cc. 351 East 260th 
Street, Euclid, Ohio 44132.
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Pray for our men & women in the
military, law enforcement & firefighters
• Third District Cleveland Police
• Battalion I Cleveland Firefighters
• City of Bedford Safety Forces

• Firefighter Nicholas Angie, Kirtland • First Lieut. Timothy Berger, 
Marines • Sgt. Dan Clementi, Shaker Hts. Police Dept.

• Rct. Frank DiPenti, Marines • Lt. Guy Estergall, Cleveland Fire Dept.
• Patrol Officer Christopher Frato, Jr., Shaker Heights • Firefighter 
Joseph Frato, Akron • Cpl. Aaron Gobidas, Marines • Ryan Gvora, 
Mayfield Heights Firefighter • William Madan, Mayfield Heights 

Firefighter • Nicholas Mandato, Air Force • Sgt. Miles McGreehan, 
US Army Reserves • Sgt. Sean Moriarty, Army • Sgt. Kevin Owens, 

Beachwood Police Dept. • Stevan Previte, Air Force 
• Joseph Della Rosa, US Coast Guard

• Captain Jonathan Royer, Marines • Firefighter Michael Scabbo, 
Bedford • Matthew Scalisi, Cleveland Clinic Police Dept. • Deputy 

Rex Smith, Minnehaha County, SD • Mark Stack, Marine Reserves & 
Lorain Firefighter • Patrol Officer Matthew Sustarsic

Could you use a HoneyBaked Ham for Easter?
HoneyBaked Hams will be delivered to Holy Rosary 
and ready for pick-up between 4:30 and 6:30 p.m. on 
Wednesday, April 1. Two ways to order. In person – 
beginning this weekend, March 7-8, order forms will be 
available at the entrances to the worship space. Just fill one 
out and bring cash or check made out to “Newman Campus 
Ministry-OCFE” to the Rectory or Sharon. Or, if you prefer 
to use a credit card, you may order online. Just go to the 
HoneyBaked Ham Fund Raiser website and search for 
Newman Campus Ministry in Cleveland or email Sharon at 
sxb671@case.edu for the direct link.

Proceeds to benefit the
Newman Campus Ministry

retreat and service trip
scholarship fund.

Are You a Registered Parishioner?
If you have been attending Mass at Holy Rosary but 
haven’t registered, please call us at (216) 421-2995. We 
look forward to officially welcoming you!

St. Mary’s Lenten Fish Fry – Collinwood
The Church of St. Mary of the Assumption in Collinwood 
invites all to their weekly Lenten Fish Fry on all Fridays of 
Lent with the exception of Good Friday. 3:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
Fried Ocean Perch dinner $9.00; Baked cod, shrimp, scallops, 
crab cakes or combo dinners $10.00. Mac/cheese dinners are 
$6.00. Dinners include home fries or French fries, coleslaw, 
bread/butter, dessert, coffee/tea. Soup is $2.00 extra and 
take-outs are available. 15519 Holmes Avenue, Cleveland.

Holy Rosary Capital Campaign
Continuing the Tradition

	 PARISH GOAL:	 $1,300,000.00
	 Pledges Made to date:	 $1,083,592.80
	 Payments Made to date:	 $   683,162.73
We are grateful for the sacrificial pledges and payments made 
by parish families and friends who believe in Continuing 
the Tradition that is Holy Rosary. If interested in pledging, 
please call (216) 421-2995. Thank you for your generosity 
and prayers. 

The future starts today, not tomorrow.
(Pope St. John Paul II)

Pope Francis – Papal Visit to Philadelphia
Wendt Touring is offering a 4-day visit to Philadelphia 
from September 25-28, 2015; $629.00 per person double 
occupancy. Highlights include: Outdoor papal Mass in 
Philadelphia with Pope Francis; Festival of Families 
Celebration in Philadelphia; Sight and Sound Millennium 
Theater’s Joseph; Pennsylvania Dutch Group Dinner; Plus: 
Three nights lodging; motor coach transportation, Breakfast 
at hotel each morning, welcome dinner, baggage handling. 
Contact 877-565-8687 or www.wendttouring.com.

PRAYER INTENTIONS: Please pray for the following 
members of the Holy Rosary community and for their caregivers:

Karen Algiro
Maria Alvares
Jim Anderson
Michael Antonacci
Danny Antonacci
Donna Antonacci
Judy Barnhart
Susan Bartelett
Karina Bellassai
Betty Bierut
Gabriella Bogardy
Susan Borgmann
Lisa Boyd
Britt
Michael K. Buckholtz
Mary Ellen Buell
Joanne Burns
Stacey Burnette
William Carson Family
Ebe Chamberlin
Jose Christofano
Marie Cilenti
Margaret Cipullo
Patricia Cornacchione
Jackie Crabi
Thomas W. Cullinan
Michael P. Curran
Mary D’Angelo
Dawn Darcangelo
Charles Davis

Frank DiLillo
Anthony Dottore
Sadie Falorio
Alison Feighan
John Feighan
Lynne Feighan
Evelyn Francioli
Maureen Gannon
Anthony Gatto
Jackie Gallagher
Nick Grasso
Marilyn Hanlon
Ron Hanlon
Terri Hannaford
Michalina Hocevar
Frank Horvath
Ailena Hyden
Josie Falorio Kolus
Rose LaMattina
Salvatore C. Lamont
Lida
Morgan Maloney
Bobby Mandato
Norma Mandato
Ron Mandato
Robert Manion
Theresa Manocchio
Brian Martin
Jim Martin
Denise Martinez

Terri McGee
George Mertel
Joseph Monaco
Gus Nahra
Nancy Olah
Mark Peck
Danielle Pelesec
Michael Peluso
Emily Pinzone
Shane Prichard
Ray
Alexis Renick
Holly Renick
Susan Royer
Bob S.
John Sabetta
Donnie Sack
Joann Sack
Tom Satyshur
Antonino Scarpeti
Bill Schaefer
Zeta May Sikole
Charles Skripko
Joe E. Strumbly
John Swicki
Karyn Thomas
Jeff Vandermeulen
Cordelia Willets
Donald Worthington

Please call 216-421-2995 to be added
to or removed from the prayer list. 

Information About Receiving First Communion in 2015
First Holy Communion will be celebrated at the 8:30 a.m. Mass on 
Sunday, April 12, 2015. If you are Holy Rosary parishioners and 
your child is in 2nd grade, he or she is to receive First Communion 
at Holy Rosary. Please contact the Parish Office at (216) 421-2995 
as soon as possible.


